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Community Development Plan 
2018/19 
 

Update October 2019 
 

Raising Awareness of the CEF 
 

Progress Lead 

New logos agreed for the 5 CEFs, January 2018 CHN 

Feb 18 – Selby District AVS film produced – CEF chairs interviewed as part of it. CHN 

June 18 – Detailed Impact report 2017-18 produced, expanded version providing 
extra information on the different projects the CEF has funded. 

CHN 

June 18 – Plaques being finalised to distribute to CEF funded projects  

July 18 – quotes have been received to produce promotional film on the work of the 
CEFs 

CHN 

Dec 18 – meetings held with Wild Studios, filming has commenced, should be 
completed for early 2019 

NA/CHN 

Feb 19 – filming has been completed for the Southern CEF. All films across the 5 
CEFs should be ready for uploading In March 2019. 
 
July 19 – all films completed – additional information requested for films by SDC. 
 
Oct 19 – films have been shown at CEF Chairs meeting, link being created on 
YouTube for them all. 
 

NA/CHN 
 
 
 
 
NA 

 
Developing CEF forums 
 

Progress Lead 

July 2018 – review of the structure of CEF Forums to agree the format for the coming 
year. 

PB 

Dec 18 – new CDP to be developed. January 19 Forum to be an interactive workshop 
to develop the new CDP. An online questionnaire has been created as well to gather 
opinion. https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/SouthernCDP  

CHN 

Feb 19 – 41 surveys have been completed to date. This data will be used to shape 
future CEF Forum themes. 

CHN 

Feb 19 – work has commenced on the development of the new CDP, this will include 
a promotional leaflet for distribution. 

CHN 

July 19 – to date 57 residents have responded with the top 4 topics being; 
 Crime 56% 
 Fly Tipping 47% 
 Developing Community Facilities 42% 
 Loneliness and Isolation 42% 

 
There will be a draft new CDP for the next PB meeting. 
 

CHN 

Oct 19 – latest flyers all detailed how people can access information via SDC, SDAVS 
and NY Police. 

CHN 

 

 
 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/SouthernCDP
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Loneliness and Isolation 
 

Selby District AVS 
Friendship Friday 
 

Progress Lead 

Feb 19 – following last year’s Loneliness 
and Isolation survey a new service is being 
launched by Selby District AVS. 
 
Publicity has been prepared, press article in 
the Selby Times and 10,000 views of a 
Youtube film promoting the service. 
 
This new service will run every Friday at 
Community House from 11.00am to 3.00pm 
with a coordinator Alison Hartley. 
 
Each session will be a combination of 
speakers, workshops, games and support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AL 

July 19 – Friendship Friday was launched in March 2019 and has been running every 
week since.  
We have created a range of films and updates on facebook and continue to promote 
across the District. On average about 20 – 30 people attend each week. We continue 
to have a wide range of topics, speakers and activities. 
 
During August we are taking Friendship Friday on tour across the Big Local area to 
raise awareness further. 
 
Oct 19 – the roadshow events were very successful with over 100 people at two of 
the events. New people keep coming forward. We have an active programme of  
 

AH 

 
Making Things Happen CIC 
Southern CEF Wellbeing and Fitness Project 
 
Progress Lead 

Feb 19 – meeting scheduled for March 19 to create an online and paper-based 
survey promoting the range of activities available.  
This will be distributed across the CEF region and activities will be scheduled based 
on responses received. 

MTH 

July 19 - We are so excited about our Southern CEF project. We have finished our 
initial consultation period, where we went out to many local groups and individuals in 
the area, to ask for feedback on the types of opportunities and provisions we may be 

MTH 
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able to offer through this project. We wanted to hear what people were wanting, in 
order to maximise the potential for this project.  
 
The beauty of our project has meant that we have been able to create a flexible and 
dynamic approach to delivering these opportunities. We have so far mapped out 16 
unique and individual sessions over a series of 'Give it a Whirl' days.  
These will be taking place in Thorpe Willoughby, Eggborough, Carlton, and 
Hambleton between now and Christmas. These opportunities will provide a varied and 
diverse range of sessions, from the creative arts, to well-being and support, to 
practical skills and learning, to social opportunities. All residents will be invited to 
attend any, or all sessions across the area. 
 
Our feedback also clearly showed us that there is a real appetite for delivering a 
community 'Christmas Event' in the area. This is something we have started to look 
into and are discussing with local community and faith groups. 
 

Oct 19 – publicity continues to be circulated. The website has been completely 
redeveloped and is being used to share the resources developed. Poor attendance at 
the first event despite significant promotion. 
3 meetings have taken place regarding the Thorpe Willoughby Interactive Christmas 
Event. 
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Southern CEF Disability Action Group 
 

Progress Lead 

Feb 19 - The Southern CEF Disability Action Group were filmed in January by the 
CEF and we had a fabulous turn out.  
The main priority currently being focused on is our ‘Open Letter Project’. The Action 
Group are writing a series of letters to address access and other issues facing local 
disabled people in the Southern CEF area. Including letters to: 
- Local village shops (using the SDDF Top Tips Booklet), to offer advice on 
maximising access for all 
- Local Parish Councils, to raise specific identified improvements needed or 
suggested for local villages 
- Open public letters addressing age-old issues from a disability angle, such as; 
parking on pavements, taking in bins, cutting back hedges and picking up dog 
litter/litter.  
- Letters to parents of children attending village schools, to address dangerous driving 
and parking around school drop-off and pick-up. Working with NYCC and their latest 
strategy to tackle this. 
 

EH 

July 19 - Our Southern CEF Disability Action Group has been going from strength to 
strength.  Just this month we welcome two new members to the group.  Most recently 
we have been working on our 'access to local village shops' project. This project has 
been about identifying ways to support local village shops to improve access for 
everyone within the community. Specifically focusing on disability access. We have 
delivered letters to, and spoken with, every village shop in the Southern area 
including, takeaways, hairdressers etc. These letters have included a cover letter 
explaining who we are and asking shops to consider their accessibility. We have 
made sure to congratulate them and thank them on providing an invaluable service. 
We have included the Selby district disability forum 'top tips for businesses' guide, 
which the action group have helped to create. We also included a feedback form, so 
that businesses can let us know how they were doing and ask for disability training 
should they need some.  
 
The other project we have started to focus on is our 'public transport' project. The 
group identified that public transport providers often struggle to deliver an accessible 
and inclusive service. Having begun to write a 'top tips guide for public transport 
service providers', the group have now decided to try and roll out a public transport 
survey, throughout the district, to get as many opinions as possible, in order to action 
change and influence transport providers.  
 
Other areas the group continues to focus on include; supporting local parish councils 
with on-going localised issues, and working with North Yorkshire county council and 
local schools on transport and parking issues around school drop-off and pick up 
times. 
 
We have been thrilled by how we have managed to stretch the funding for this project. 
We will be able to offer more sessions than expected and are looking at future funding 
options now, to secure the sustainability of this much need action group. 
 

EH 

Oct 19 – the group continues to meet and explore key issues for residents across the 
Southern area. Representatives helped to secure the development of a similar group 
in the Western area. 
We plan to do a future forum in the new year to share everything we have been 
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working on throughout the project. We are now in the process of exploring 
sustainability – linked to our other action groups across the District. We are currently 
working on a public transport consultation, looking to make transport in the area more 
accessible for everyone. 
 

 
Transport 
 

Next Steps Lead 

Community Transport Consultation running Jan – Feb 2018. Over 130 people have 
participated in the review with a full report being submitted in March 2018. This will 
include an action plan of recommendations. 

CHN 

March 18 – Recommendation report submitted and adopted by the Trustee Board. 
Action plan to implement all of the recommendations has been agreed. 

 

July 18 – New publicity has been designed and printed. A training course has been 
developed to enable the drivers to act as Community Ambassadors. 

 

Feb 19 – Selby District AVS new website, facebook 
page and newsletter have been launched. All three 
promote Community Transport. 
 
A further batch of posters and flyers have been printed 
and are being distributed across the District. 
 
Community Ambassador training sessions have been 
held for all Community Transport Drivers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHN 

Oct 19 – we have had a number of new people come forward as volunteer drivers. 
We continue to publicise our services at community events and conferences. 
Regular meetings are in place for our volunteer drivers and we continue to utilise 
facebook and our website to promote this vital service. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Chris Hailey Norris 
Southern CEF Development Officer 

October 2019 
 
 

 


